

# D'EYNCOURT

PRIMARY SCHOOL



Friday 30th September 2022

At D'Eurocourt, we aim to be our BEST-

#### <u>Class Dojo</u>



The winning classes last week and this week were: 1/2M and 3/4B

Well done everyone!

#### Attendance

The winning classes last week was 1/2PM with 98.9%

The winning classes this week was 1/2PM with 100%

Well done to these classes!

fortnight in school. I would like to thank Miss Gill for making the wonderful D'Eyncourt wreaths with messages that the children had written for Queen Elizabeth and taking them to London to lay them with the many tributes of flowers. Many children had lovely messages to share so it was wonderful that a little part of D'Eyncourt could be amongst those messages of condolence. We have been very busy in school with lots of clubs starting which has been fantastic to see. There will be more

Following the shorter week last week after HRH Queen Elizabeth's funeral, the children have had another successful

coming over the term so keep your eyes peeled for letters. As a school, we have been very busy with lots of events we had European Day of Languages last week which was fantastic and this week has been 'The Great Big Green Week'. Children have been learning about different ways we can be more efficient and they have become quite passionate about it! Also, years 1 and 2 had a lovely walk around the local area this week as part of their geography topic 'Our Local Area'. The staff reported that the children were very well behaved and walked very sensibly. Well done years 1 and 2. This week has culminated with our Macmillan cake sale and the children today have been in their element, buying cakes and biscuits for this worthy cause. Thank you so much for your support with all of these events - we couldn't do them otherwise!

Year 6 have started their breakfast boosters this week - thank you for your support with bringing the children to school early. We had over 30 children practising their skills this week before school which was amazing!



Have a wonderful weekend,

Mrs D Darby, Headteacher

## Celebrating Success Outside of School

Kade, Kian, Ekam L, Ivy, Niall, Rares - Swimming awards

Saint - Karate red belt

Darcie - Showing bravery

Kaisher-Rae - Gymnastics

Ekam L - Karate brown % white belt

Sehaj - Football

#### Dates for your diary

#### October 2022

1st -Black History Month - activities in school

3rd - World Space Week - activities in school

6th - King's Banquet Special Lunch

13th - Reception Carnival Day (more information to follow)

14th - Hello Yellow - Wear the Rainbow - raising awareness of mental health

19th - Year 6 SATs meeting for parents 3.30-4.30pm (more information to follow)

20th - Year 5/6 Harvest Assembly 9.15am

20th -Reception Birthday Party' (more information to follow)

21st - Wear Red Day -Showing racism the red card (more information to follow)

21st - Break up for half term





















D'Eyncourt Primary School Mullett Road, Wolverhampton, WV11 1DD Telephone: 01902 558778

> office@deyncourtprimary.com www.deyncourtprimary.org

> > Headteacher: Mrs. D Darby

# D'EYNCOURT

<u>Secondary School Admissions</u>

The deadline is creeping closer to apply for secondary school admissions. Some schools are offering virtual tours so check out any websites of schools you are considering. Admissions must be completed by 31st October 2022 If you require further details please visit

www.wolverhampton.gov.uk/admissions

# <u>King's Banquet</u>

Your child should have received a letter regarding the special lunch, The King's Banquet' on 6th October 2022. There will be a picnic lunch available on this day including sandwiches, veggie roll, cheese lattice and pizza with jelly and ice-cream, shortbread or fruit. Please return the form if you would like your child to have the special lunch even if your child is entitled to free school meals. Thank you.

# <u>School Council and Wellbeing Ambassadors</u>

Mr Hartley, Miss Martin and Mrs Claybrooke have been busy organising our new School Council and Wellbeing Team for this school year. The children were tasked with creating a poster telling the class why they should represent them and they will need to they would be the perfect candidate. The elections have taken place and our new representatives have been chosen. In classes, the children have discussed British Values and discussed the value of democracy and voting. We look forward to planning some exciting events soon! Keep checking on Class Dojo for updates.

### Macmillan Cancer Support Cake Sale

Today we held our annual cake sale to raise funds for Macmillan Cancer Support. The children had the opportunity buy from a huge selection of cakes and biscuits. Thank you so much for all of the donations of cakes and biscuits we received - the choice was incredible! We have raised over £452 for Macmil-

MACMILLAN CANCER SUPPORT

lan Cancer - this is a fabulous amount so thank you! All donations will go to Macmillan Cancer Support.



Our European day of Languages was a great success. Reception and Year 5/6 were learning all about Germany and Year 1/2 and Year 3/4

were looking at Italy. The children were given the opportunity to learn some vocabulary from different countries, they sang songs, designed and made pizza, tried different foods and even had a video call from Miss Kendall in Germany where the children took part in a Q and A with her class. The children thoroughly enjoyed the day and learned some new skills in a new language. Thank you for your kind donations to school.

## <u>Year 6 Booster sessions</u>

To support our pupils in Year 6, SATs Booster Groups in English and Maths have started this week at 8.00am on Wednesday and Thursday mornings - they will continue weekly. These are aimed as fun sessions where the children have the opportunity to practise their skills and staff can cover some topics that the children would like to revisit. All year 6 pupils are welcome to attend. Pupils should come through the main school reception by the office to come down to 5/6P. If your child would like to attend these groups,

# <u>Safety when leaving the site</u>

please get a letter from Mr Pearce.

When you are collecting your child, please could you ensure that children are supervised at all times. Please can children refrain from using the play equipment and trim trails after school. These pieces of equipment need adult supervision when children are playing and we do not want any accidents. Some are in the process of being fixed so they should not be used. Please also refrain from allowing your child to climb on the school gates/fence. These can be sharp and we would not want your child to be injured. Thank you for your support with this.

# The Great Big Green Week

This week has been 'The Great Big Green Week' where the children have been challenged to come to school in different ways rather than coming in the car. Petrol and diesel emissions are one of many things that contribute towards climate change and with a simple thing as changing the way we travel somewhere, can make a huge impact for the better. Each day, the children have recorded their transport to school. In classes, the children have learnt all about being energy efficient and helping our planet. Well done everyone!